
 
 

Highlights of the Quality of Service Survey Results 
 

One of the first issues that came to President Schwartz’s attention when he became the 
President of Cleveland State University was the concerns for the students’ everyday 
experiences on campus. Many students had complaints about the poor treatment they received 
from different offices. After 18 months of preparation through focus group discussions and 
open-ended questions asking students how they perceived the quality of service on campus, a 
survey with 106 CSU-specific items was developed. 

 
In spring of 2003, 2282 students from 100 classes participated in the 

University-wide Quality of Service Survey. Fourteen of 106 items were negatively phrased to 
ensure the quality of the data. All negatively phrased questions were reversed coded to ensure 
consistent meaning of the scores.  Higher scores mean more favorable results. On a one to 
five rating scale, we identify any item with a mean rating less than three as a problem area 
which needs immediate attention and improvement. Although only 22 of 106 items had 
ratings less than three, there is still significant room for improvement. These 22 items 
reflected students’ voice on what need to be changed. 
  

Based on the results, students clearly expressed their preference for online or phone 
class registration. Since lunchtime is when students choose to conduct business with offices 
on campus, CSU should consider flexible staffing to meet peak demand in order to avoid long 
waiting lines during lunch hours. Most students complained about waiting in line in the 
Bursar’s Office, Registrar’s Office, Admissions Office, or Bookstore. CSU already has a plan 
to change the way students do business with the University. In the Student Services 
Reengineering Project, the University is going to establish a One Stop Student Services 
Center includes all the services provided by  Admissions, Registrar, Financial Aid, Bursar's, 
Parking, plus probably the ID Center. The purpose for establishing this One Stop Student 
Service Center is to eliminate the need for students to wait in line to get their business done. 
Students will be able to conduct essential business with the University online without running 
to different offices. In terms of security and safety issues, while more than 70% of the 
students felt safe on campus during the daytime, only 29% of them felt safe on campus at 
night. Considering 40% of CSU students having classes in the evenings, CSU administration 
just hired five more campus police officers before the results of Quality of Service Survey 
were published.  
 

This year, all the results would serve for benchmarking purposes. The top 
administration of the university is taking the results very seriously and plans future projects 
and interventions accordingly. Thank you for your interests in the survey results and please 
continue your support by participating in the next year’s survey. 

 
For further information, please contact the survey developer, Dr. Chieh-Chen Bowen 

in the Department of Psychology at 687-2582 or c.c.bowen@csuohio.edu. 
 
























